NAPLES HISTORICAL SOCIETY

PO BOX 489

NAPLES, NY 14512

NEWSLETTER – JANUARY,  2019

WISHING YOU ALL A HAPPY NEW YEAR

Weather Postpones Annual Meeting- Just at the time to travel to Morgan Hose Building for our Annual Meeting approached, the weather made a fuss and road conditions became bad and Board members thought it best to reschedule the meeting.  Social media was used to inform members of the change.  The meeting was rescheduled for November26 and notices were sent to members. 

President Cowley called the meeting to order at 7:03.  He thanked the Board of Directors and the following members for their volunteer efforts:  Alison Hurst, Wendy Makepeace, Deb Lindbloom, Carol Thompson, Charlie Kingsley, and Paul Lambiase.  The biggest achievement of the year was the purchase of the Cleveland House (Tellier) and he thanked Al and Sandy Stone for their financial assistance.  A museum committee is being formed. Beth Flory and Martha Keith were recognized posthumously for their past dedication and contributions to the Historical Society.

Blanch Warner gave the Secretary’s report for Mary Ann Banaszewski.  Membership stands at 132 individuals from 41 Family and 50 Individual Memberships.

Nancy Linehan reported that with our purchase of the house, we have a $70,000 mortgage.  We received $14,000 from the Grape Festival and there is $13,480 in the checking account.  The budget for this fiscal year is $23,000.

Chairs of the standing committees gave reports.  The Building and Grounds Committee reported on work on the Mill, which includes siding, stone pointing, clean up behind the Mill and emptying of one storage container.  Committee chair, Wayne Buchar repaired the beams in the lower level of the Morgan Hose Building in preparation for a new ceiling.  Several nights of clean up and landscaping was done at the Cleveland House in addition to siding repairs and gutter cleaning on the quilt shop.  Additional projects to be done are chimney pointing, tree removal and back porch repair to name a few.

Mike Terry, Governance Chair, explained By-laws and Constitution additions and changes which previously had been sent to members, a motion was made, seconded and passed.

The slate of officers and Board Members was presented.  They are listed below:

 Officers


President – John Cowley


Vice-President – Trish Lambiase
 


Secretary – Mary Ann Banaszewski


Treasurer – Nancy Linehan

Past President (Town Historian) John Murphy (NON-VOTING)
Board Members

           Mike Terry and Wayne Buchar for Term through 2021


Pam Lazio and Jun Liu for Term through 2020


Blanche Warner and Kim Torpey for Term  through 2019

The Collections Committee Chair, Blanche Warner, reported that 138 boxes of archive material has been listed.  Eighty boxes have been resorted and are now preserved in archival materials.  Volunteers spent 260 hours from January thru October.  Several individuals stopped by the Morgan Hose Building looking for genealogy information.  The Committee met with Wilma Townsend, from Ontario County Historical Society, in the spring for advice on archive issues.  She recommended a computer program for documenting collections.  The program is about $1300 and it is hoped someone would like to sponsor such a project.  Bill Warner gave the Society a “gimbel”, designed to give the camera operator the independence of handheld shooting without camera vibration or shake.

The Medial/EducationCommittee Chair Elisabeth Cowley reported there were 38 days/evenings with exposure /programs.  Included was a hat show, spring dinner, pie baking class, handling Great Grape pie contest, corn husk doll making workshop, gingerbread village and history programs for Naples School children.  There was over a thousand volunteer hours.  The Scandinavian raffle raised $2300.  We have over 1,000 followers on social media.  We keep a presence in the Neapolitan Record.

The slide program called “The Naples Rosetta Stone” was presented by Wayne Buchar and Blanche Warner based on vintage, labeled negatives of homes and businesses discovered in our archive work.

Our thanks to Cindy’s Pies and Monica’s Pies for donating several pies each for coffee time.

Dues for 2019 are now payable.  Please use the membership application attached.  If you are not sure if you owe for your dues or not, email me at mabanaszew@aol.com or call me at 374-6126.

